AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 15th day of August, 2016
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer


Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Mike Regulbuto from Copper Rock Road led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Deleted Item 11A: Town Property - 21 Hudson Valley Professional Plaza

Deleted Item 11B: Town Property - Meadow Winds One

Deleted Item 11C: Town Property - Buckeye Terminals 

Added Item 17C: DPW - Recommendation for following procedures suggested                          
                                       for producing water/sewer bills for the current quarter

Added Item 19D: Animal Control -Sip & Paint Fundraiser Event   

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $274,551.21 for vouchers 163215 to 163418.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6. TOWN HALL: Copier
Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to lease a copy machine for Town Hall                  mail room from Cannon at $199.00 per month.  This lease is based on a 48 month            lease and includes an oversized scanner feeder, fax and printer.  
       MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve leasing a copy machine              

       from Cannon at $199.00 per month for 48 months.  The Motion was seconded by 
       Councilman Manley.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

7. ENGINEERING:

A. DAT WTP
                    i.  Soda Ash Silo
    Kevin Castro, P.E. of GHD Consulting Services Inc. gave a short overview 

    regarding the background; defective work; cost to date and remaining tasks       

    related to the Soda Ash Silo project.   
    Background

                        Worth Construction constructed the Soda Ash Silo in 2011-2013; The original 
                        manufacturers design was defective; The design was modified but was never 
                        completed; Worth contract was terminated in 2015; Total  silo payments to Worth 
                        total $300,600.00 (less retainage).
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    Defective Work

                        Lower feed pump access unacceptable; Incomplete wiring, all terminations            

to be verified and tested; Three pump drives improperly installed for pump 
operations; Heater thermostat not installed; No PLC program and PLC 

terminations verification; Severed pump suction piping and pump motor   

inoperable; Batch tank overflow pipe improperly installed; Non-specified              

fittings installed and  three underground feed lines fail pressure testing;    

Dehumidifier hose not connected. 
    Cost to Date – (Total: +/- $104,500.00)
                        GHD Consulting Services Inc. which include the following: Engineering and 
                        Design; Silo inspection and Electrical repair = $76,700.00; CAMO Pollution 
                        Control: Repair and rework = $14,144.00 and Town of Newburgh: Dehumidifier 
                        service and Above grade chemical feed piping (estimate) = +/- $13,425.00.

    Remaining Tasks
                        Install/test the above grade chemical feed lines; Order soda ash; On-site 

programming integration and start-up; Troubleshoot; Training and Owner   

operation.  
    The DOH (Department of Health) will conduct a final inspection by the end                   

    of September.   
                   ii.  GHD Vouchers
                        Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to pay GHD Consulting             

    Services, Inc. from Pittsburgh, PA $32,417.27 for their services in 2015                       

    and 2016.  Their work included troubleshooting the failures of the Delaware             

    Aqueduct Tap – Water Treatment Plant heating units and boilers that never 
    operated properly.  

    MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve paying GHD  

    Consulting Services, Inc. $32,417.27 for their services.  The Motion was              

    seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

                VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

            B.  Meadow Hill South SSES Report Summary

                  Kevin Castro, P.E. of GHD Consulting Services Inc. gave a short overview 

                  regarding the Meadow Hill South Sewer District Sewer System Evaluation                                          

                  Survey including the following: Background; Sewer flow and environmental 

                  monitoring; Data analysis and evaluation; Collection system inspections; 

                  Conclusions & recommendations and Costs.  

                  Background

                  The sewer system was constructed in the 1960s; 23,000 linear feet of 8-10”            

                  diameter sanitary sewer piping; 84 manholes; Susceptible to I/I; Downstream            

                  impacts and Parallel relief sewer proposal in 2014.  
                  Sewer Flow and Environmental Monitoring

                  Continuous flow metering; Comminutor building flow; Overflow level sensors; 

                  Rainfall and groundwater monitoring.

                  Data Analysis and Evaluation
                  Sewer flow; Wet weather events (peak flows and SSOs); Overflow level and 

                  groundwater monitoring.  
                  Collection System Inspections
                  Residential connections and lateral construction – No findings of use from                

                  lateral inspections.  
                  Conclusions and Recommendations
                  I/I during wet weather there is high groundwater; Overflows at Comminutor 
                  building (low rainfall); No overflows at MH-1 or MH-10; No direct inflow               

                  observed; Collection system inspections (mainline sewer is in good condition;              

                  26 manholes require upgrade and “break-in” laterals have large contribution                        

                  to I/I).  
Costs (Total: $1,730,000.00) 
Collection system improvements - $530,000.00 and Parallel relief sewer – 
$1,200,000.00. 
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                 Town Engineer Jim Osborne will schedule a meeting with the DEC for the end                     

                 of August and will invite Supervisor Piaquadio and the Town Board Members to              

                 attend. 
           C.  Gardnertown Road Culvert: ROW Acquisition

                 Director of Technical Services-Highway, Traffic, Rail Manuel Salorio, Jr., PE                   

                 from CHA Companies (Cliff Harbor Associates) gave a short presentation and                

                 discussed the following two issues related to the Gardnertown Road Culvert                  

                 Right of Way Acquisition:

    1)  The Highway Boundary (Right of Way) line on the north side is located on                   

                       top of the existing headwall of the current culvert.  The design of the new     

                       headwall and wingwalls intrudes on the adjacent private property necessitating             

                       a permanent easement (or possibly a temporary construction easement).
                 2)  The hydraulic opening to meet ACOE design requirements is 24 feet versus              

                       the calculated full bank width of 18 feet.   This changes the design from a          

                       culvert to a bridge (anything over 20 feet) and increases the cost by $200,000.00.

                 More discussions on this topic will be forthcoming.

           D.  NYCDEP Water Demand Reduction Study

                 Town Engineer Jim Osborne stated that the DEP (Department of Environmental 
                 Protection) is working to achieve a 5% reduction in water consumption by 2019.               

                 The Water for the Future Program consists of two phases:

    1)  The Town will develop a water demand management plan with the help of                

                      Water DM, a water demand management consultant in 2016.

                 2)  Application of funds for implementation of demand management measures 

                      identified in the management plan developed in Phase 1 with a timeframe of           

                      2016-2018.


    MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve authorizing Supervisor 

    Piaquadio to write an acceptance letter to the DEP.  The Motion was seconded                

    by Councilman Ruggiero.  

    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8. WATER: Chadwick Lake Filter Plant Reservoir
Three Engineering firms presented their Cost Proposals for the Engineering Study                of the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant and Reservoir to the Town Board on July 28, 2016.   Mr. Osborne is requesting that the Town Board approve HDR Engineering, Inc. at              a cost of $134,000.00 so that a meeting with NYCDEP can be scheduled as soon                as possible to discuss the timing, financing of the above study and implementation.  

HDR’s Cost Proposal:
Task 1: Project Management                                                                          $12,000

Task 2: Determine supply capacity of Chadwick Lake and                             $30,000

             Treatment capacity of the WTP

Task 3: Identify source water quality issues & develop mgmt.. practices       $25,000 

Task 4: Recommend short/long term improvements to the WTP to               $55,000

             meet regulatory compliance.

Task 5: Determine cost/reliability of operating the upgraded WTP                 $10,000

Other Direct Costs                                                                                             $2,000

                                                                                                                      $134,000

       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring HDR Engineering,            

       Inc. at a cost of $134,000.00 to complete the Engineering Study of the Chadwick                 

       Lake Filter Plant and Reservoir.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
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9. COLDEN PARK: Water Main Replacement Bid Schedule
Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval of the proposed bid schedule for                      the Colden Park Water Main Improvements project.

Advertise for Bids


        August 26, 2016 (The Sentinel)






        August 31, 2016 (Mid Hudson Times)
Open Bids



        September 23, 2016 at 2:00 p.m.

Award Contract



        October 3, 2016
Execute Contract & Pre-Construction Mtg.      October 13, 2016 
MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the proposed bid schedule                 

for the Colden Park Water Main Improvements project.  The Motion was seconded               

by Councilwoman Greene.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero– yes; Councilman                   

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      10.  RECREATION: Ground Maintenance

           Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests approval            

           to hire Lynn Warren Landscaping of Newburgh to continue the grounds maintenance 

           for the Part B Water District Additional Properties and Part C General Fund Additional 

           Properties.  Mr. Warren agreed to honor their 2016 quotes of $440.00 per week for            

           Part B and $300.00 for Part C.

           MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Lynn Warren 

           Landscaping to continue the grounds maintenance for the Part B Water District 

           Additional Properties and Part C General Fund Additional Properties.  The Motion 

           was seconded by Councilman Presutti.    


             VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
       11.   TOWN PROPERTY:

  A.   (DELETED ITEM): 21 Hudson Valley Professional Plaza

                     This item was deleted from the agenda.
               B.   (DELETED ITEM): Meadow Winds One
                     This item was deleted from the agenda.
               C.   (DELETED ITEM): Buckeye Terminals

                     This item was deleted from the agenda.
      12.   ACCOUNTING: Affordable Care Act
 Town Accountant Ron Clum requests approval to hire HB Solutions, LLC from 

 Rochester, New York to provide consulting and compliance services to the                   

 Town relating to the Affordable Care Act Compliance (ACAC).  The first year                     

 quote of $16,650.00 is per employee fee and an initial assessment fee and then                 

 will decrease by the assessment fee to $9,150.00.  
 MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the contract for ACA                

 reporting and tracking to HB Solutions, LLC not to exceed $16,650.00 and                   

 also contingent on Town Attorney Mark Taylor’s approval.  The Motion was                 

 seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
       13.  PERSONNEL: Retirement Incentive

             Supervisor Piaquadio asked the Town Board to consider instituting an early               

             retirement incentive.  More discussions on this topic will be forthcoming.
 14.  ZONING: 

  A.  Sidewalk Policy
                     This topic was postponed and will be discussed at a later date.  
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  B.   Sign Law
         Supervisor Piaquadio will hold a Special Town Board meeting on Tuesday, 

         September 6, 2016 at 1:00 at Town Hall.  The purpose of the meeting will be                  

         to  discuss the modifications and additions to the Town’s sign law.             
  C.  Stewart Commons (Discussion)

        Councilman Presutti recused himself at 8:35 p.m. from this portion of the   

        meeting.

                     The Stewart Commons Site is located at 245 NYS Route 17K (located in the 
                     Business B and Airport Overlay A Zoning Districts).  This property is comprised                

                     of four parcels identified as SBL 89-1-25.22; 89-1-26; 89-1-30.2 and 89-1-31.  

                     The Business Zoning District allows the Stewart Commons Site to be developed             

                     as a business park and will require site plan approval from the Planning Board.                   

                     Certain uses that would be allowed within a business park are not allowed within  

                     the underlying Business Zoning District.  The restricted wording of the Town’s 

                     Zoning Law could limit the viability of all uses within the definition of the business 

                     park without a Zoning amendment or a Use Variance.  

                     Stewart Commons requests that the Town Board amend the Zoning Law to delete          

                     the following language: “that are permitted in the district in which the property is                   

                     situated”.  This would allow business parks to be developed with all of the uses 

                     including warehousing.

                     Since some of the Colden Park homeowners were not aware of a previously 

                     scheduled meeting, the Town Board will contact the developer and ask that              

                     another meeting be scheduled.  The Town Board will attend the meeting as               

                     audience members.
                     Councilman Presutti rejoined the meeting at 8:44 p.m. 
15.   SEWER: 

  A.  Update on Sewer Consolidation
        Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor and Town Engineer Jim Osborne will be meeting 

        this week to discuss the update.  The documents are ready except for the exhibits. 
  B.  Roseton Hills Purchase Option

        Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider the draft 
        Resolution authorizing exercise of option and purchase of sewage facilities of 
        Roseton Hills Sewage-Works Corp. including but not limited to the sewage   

        treatment plant; sewer mains; all appurtenances; permits; approvals; operation 
        manuals; related documentation; all real and intangible property interests; fee               

        title and easements.  
        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the draft Resolution.                 

        The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     
      16.   HIGHWAY: Hiring of MEO
 Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to hire Antonio Moran as a             

 full time MEO 1A.  Mr. Moran will need to complete his paperwork and fingerprinting.   

 His intended start date will be on or after Thursday, September 1, 2016 with an hourly  

 rate of $21.24 per the CSEA contract.  
 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Antonio Moran as                  

 a full time MEO 1A starting on or after September 1, 2016 with an hourly rate of            

 $21.24 per the CSEA contract.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman         

 Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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17.   DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: 

  A.  Senior Maintenance Position

        Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval to promote                     

        Hasan Gray to Senior Water Maintenance Worker.  Mr. Gray’s start date                         

        will be Thursday, August 25, 2016 with an hourly salary rate of  $25.2161.
                     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the promotion of  

        Hasan Gray to Senior Water Maintenance Worker starting on Thursday,                   

        August 25, 2016 and an hourly salary rate of $25.2161.  The Motion was             

        seconded by Councilman Manley.  

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
 B.   Maintenance Position

        Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval to promote                     

        Craig Marti to Water Maintenance Worker.  Mr. Marti’s start date will be               

        Thursday, August 25, 2016 with an hourly salary rate of  $22.9245.
                     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the promotion                       

                     of Craig Marti to Water Maintenance Worker starting on Thursday,                        

                     August 25, 2016 and an hourly salary rate of $22.9245.  The Motion                                 

                     was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
 C.   (ADDED ITEM): Recommendation for Following Procedures for Producing 

       Water/Sewer Bills for the Current Quarter
       Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval for the following 

       procedures associated with the current quarterly period:
       1)  Meters that have been replaced and have remote reads:  
            a) The water usage readings from the old remote for each customer up to the              

            date of meter replacement; b) The water usage reading from the new water              

            meter remote through the last day of the quarter; c) Readings from the actual 

            replaced meter will be maintained on file in case any customer disputes a bill.
       2)  Meters that did not have remotes for which bills were sent based upon customer 

            submitted readings or estimates will be calculated as follows:  
            a) The difference between the water usage reading from the old replaced              

            meter amount of water consumption and the estimated/provided and used                  

            in the calculating bills will be the basis for an adjusted billing; b) The water             

            usage reading from the new meter remote through the last day of the quarter;             

            c) Calculating the adjusted billing, an average of the rates over the past six              

            years will be used and will be assumed that the water consumed over the          

            estimated/billed amounts occurred evenly over that period so that the customer                 

            is not  placed in a higher rate category than is warranted.  

            MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the above procedures                  

            for producing water/sewer bills for the current quarter.  The Motion was seconded 
            by Councilwoman Greene.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

18.   RESOLUTIONS: 

  A.  Hotel/Motel Tax Request

        Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider the draft 
       

        Resolution approving the Home Rule Request for a special State Act to Amend                 

        the Tax Law in Relation to the Imposition of a Hotel and Motel Tax in the Town                    

        and Requesting Legislative Action.

        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the draft Resolution.                 

        The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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 B.   Court Grant

        Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider the draft 
       

        Resolution approving to support the certain initiatives of the Justice Court of the 

        Town in submitting an application for the 2016 Justice Court Assistance Program 

        (JCAP) Grant.  The application and paperwork must be submitted no later than 

        Thursday, October 13, 2016.  
        MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the draft Resolution.                 

        The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 
 C.   Retirement Resolution

        The Town establishes the following Standard Work Day and Reporting Resolution                

        for Elected and Appointed Officials required by the New York State and the Local  

        Retirement System.  The officials impacted by this are: Supervisor Gil Piaquadio;   

        Councilman James Presutti; Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie and Town Justice 
        Richard Clarino.   

        MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Standard Work Day              

        and Reporting Resolution for Elected and Appointed Officials.  The Motion was 
        seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 
19.   ANIMAL CONTROL: 

  A.  Newburgh Vet
        Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for                  

        the canine and feline veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital in               

        the amount of $346.08.





Canine

-
$225.60




Feline

-
$120.48







$346.08
        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account              

        to pay for the canine and feline veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary 

        Hospital in the amount of $346.08.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 

        Presutti.  

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 B.   TARA (The Animal Rights Alliance Inc.)
        Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for                   

        the canine veterinary services from The Animal Rights Alliance Inc. (TARA) in                   

        the amount of  $50.00.



        MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve using the T-94 account                     

        to pay for the canine veterinary services from TARA in the amount of $50.00.                

        The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
C.    Flannery Animal Hospital 
        Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for                  

        the canine veterinary services from Flannery Animal Hospital in the amount of 

        $218.60.

        MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve using the T-94 account              

        to pay for the canine veterinary services from Flannery Animal Hospital in the 

        amount of $218.60.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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D.   (ADDED ITEM): Sip & Paint Fundraiser Event 
       A Sip & Paint fundraiser will be held on Sunday, August 21, 2016 at the               

       Cronomer Valley Firehouse from 1:00-3:00 p.m.  The fundraiser event is                  

       to raise funds for the Town’s Animal Control and Shelter and to help the                 

       pets get medical attention before being adopted.  The cost is $45.00 per                    

       person with snacks and non-alcoholic drinks being provided.  You can                    

       reserve a seat online at wineanddesign.com/warwick or call the studio                               

       at (845) 544-2487.       
       MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Sip & Paint                 

       fundraiser event to be held at the Cronomer Valley Firehouse on Sunday,                

       August 21, 2016 from 1:00-3:00 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by                    

       Councilman Ruggiero.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     20.    SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING: Tax Cap  

  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                       

  for scheduling a Public Hearing on Tuesday, September 6, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.                    

  The Resolution calling Public Hearing in the matter of introducing Local Law to          

  Override the Tax Levy Limit.  The intent of this Local Law is to override the limit                

  on the amount of real property taxes that may be levied by the Town and to adopt                

  a budget for Town purposes and any other special or improvement district governed             

  by the Town Board for 2017.
  MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Public Hearing                      

  date of September 6, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. in the matter of introducing Local Law to          

  Override the Tax Levy Limit.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

  Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     21.    ADJOURNMENT

        MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to adjourn the regular Town Board    

        meeting at 8:59 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

       Meeting adjourned at 8:59 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

 _______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

     BJM – 8/19/16
